KITTITAS COUNTY

SHERIFF’S OFFICE |

" Clay Myers, Sheriff

To: Kittitas County Community Development Center
From: Sheriff Myers

Re: North Jetty Cove Project SD-22-00001

Date: 07/25/22

This letter is written in response to a request for comment on the North Jetty Cove Project. The Sheriff’s Office
wishes to express concerns with the lack of parking facilities designated for the project area. The Vantage
boat launch is adjacent to the project area and is already routinely operating at 120% capacity on busy
summer weekends. The concern is that the development of the swimming area without mitigating the
parking needs associated with the project will put even further strain on the Vantage boat launch. We do not
object to the development of a designated swimming area, but do ask that the parking concerns be
considered.
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